20th February 2019

Alysha and Joel Anderson Rec Alley Gymnastics Club Unit 2, 72 Lasso Road GREGORY HILLS NSW 2557

Dear Alysha and Joel,

I write in regards to a recent article published in the Macarthur Chronicle titled: 'Gym grows in leaps and bounds,' which featured your gymnastics club, Rec Alley.

I would like to congratulate you and all of the Rec Alley team on being awarded Large Club of the Year 2018 at the annual Gymnastics NSW awards night.

This award is a fantastic achievement and deserved recognition for Rec Alley, a gymnastics club that not only helps local youngsters keep active and healthy, but also improves community well-being through in-club education on anti-bullying, diversity and inclusivity.

On behalf of the Macarthur region, thank you for the dedication and determination you have shown in your work on behalf of our local community.

Once again, my congratulations and I wish you all the very best for your future endeavours.

Yours sincerely,

DR MIKE FREELANDER MP Federal Member for Macarthur

Office: 37 Queen St Campbelltown NSW 2560 Mail: PO BOX 88 Campbelltown NSW 2560 Phone: (02) 4620 0293 Fax: (02) 4620 4414 Email: Mike Freelander MP@aph.gov.au

